TOWN OF ORFORD
Board of Selectmen

Budget Work Session

Meeting Minutes

November 2, 2016
DRAFT
MEMBERS PRESENT:  Anne Duncan Cooley, John Adams, David Smith
OTHERS PRESENT:  Kelley Monahan, Roger Hadlock, Chief Straight, Bob Palifka, Sheri Clifford 
Call Meeting to Order
The meeting was called to order at 5:30 PM
Adams, as Board Representative to the Fire Department and Highway Department, requested that both departments prepare figures for the Capital Reserve Fund and potential warrant articles for anything beyond the 2017 working budget.
Highway Department Warrant Articles:

Hadlock listed potential warrant articles for consideration.

1.  Clearing trees at the sand pit, onetime cost of $2,500

2. Leaf Blower/Vacuum for clearing ditches, onetime cost of $3.500

Discussion:  Adams asked if the blower could be rented.  Hadlock stated there were none available.  

Cooley asked which of the two warrant articles would he choose if he could only submit one article.  Hadlock stated having the trees cleared at the sand pit.

3.  Paving on Archertown Road from Norris Road to High Bridge Road $50,000.

4. Reconstruction of Archertown Hill $25,000.

5. Bulk Tank for magnesium chloride $3,000

6. Road side mowing (contracted) $6,500.  This is on a three-year cycle, the next two years the cost would be $5,000.
Discussion:  The Board discussed if the mowing should be part of the working budget as it is preformed yearly.  Palifka felt it should be part of the working budget, Smith agreed, Adams challenged if it should even be done yearly.  Cooley opted to wait and discuss further with the Budget Advisory Committee.

Highway Department Capital Reserve Fund:

Hadlock explained that the one-ton is up for replacement and he asked the Board to consider purchasing a one and one-half ton at a cost $101,000, $5,000 more than a one-ton.   This larger truck would make plowing more efficient and the way it is designed it would not require replacement for 10 years.
Truck 3 is due for replacement in 2018.  Hadlock received preliminary estimated cost of $187,239 including a new radio, 7-year warranty and all set up.  Hadlock also requested that the larger trucks be replaced every 8 years instead of 10.  The warranty is up in 7 and the number of repairs brings the trade-in value down further.
Hadlock requested that fund be placed in the Heavy Equipment Maintenance Capital Reserve Fund to cover expected repairs for truck 3.

Palifka suggested requesting $30,000 for Highway Truck Replacement and $19,000 for Backhoe Replacement in Capital Reserve.

Adams suggested the Board change in 2018 the replacement schedule for highway trucks to 8 years  

Adams asked Palifka to calculate the numbers beginning in 2018 for replacement of highway trucks to have available for the Budget Advisory Committee.

Fire Department Capital Reserve Fund:

Chief Straight proposed moving the new fire truck replacement from 20 years to 25 years.  This can be done as long as the truck meets NFPA and OSHA requirements.

Engine 3 will be replaced in 2023 with a smaller vehicle, estimated cost $250,000.

Engine 4 replacement estimate cost between $60,000 and $100,000

Chief Straight requested a capital reserve fund established for maintenance and repairs of fire trucks beginning at $5,000 for the first year.
Chief Straight is researching additional insurance coverage for firefighters.  There are three possible plans that would cost between $2,300 to $6,500 annually.

Adams will get estimate for High Bridge Road bridge replacement

Smith will follow up on property tax issue.

The Board discussed political activities at the Transfer Station.

Adjourn

The meeting adjourned at 8:09 PM
Respectfully Submitted,
